
News from the NW Synod 15th February 2017 

 
 
1: Moderators Snapshot 
2: Macclesfield and Bollington United Reformed Church 
3: Afternoon Tea at the Windermere Centre Sat 18 Feb 2017 
4: Sunday Lunch at the Windermere Centre Sun 19 Feb 2017 
5: Story Mobile Truck in Liverpool Commemorating Luther 500 21 February 2017 
6:         United Reformed Church Visit to and participation in the 2017 German Protestant        

Kirchentag - the ‘Reformation Kirchentag’ 

7: Burnley and Nelson URC’s continuing involvement and support for interfaith and 

ecumenism 

8:        News from LKH  

9:        Announcement about the Revd Philip Brooks’ move to Church House 

10: News of the fire at the Church of the Ascension in Lower Broughton 

 

 

1: Moderators Snapshot On Sunday afternoon I was privileged to be present in Carlisle 

Cathedral for the collation and installation of two new Canons. The Revd Peter Clement, an Anglican 

priest, was being both collated (and Anglican process) and installed as a Residentiary Canon. The Revd 

Sarah Moore, our Cumbria Area President and SCM minister, was simply being “installed” as an 

Ecumenical Canon – an honour being bestowed in view of Sarah’s contribution and commitment on 

behalf of the URC over the past 5 years towards the ecumenical Cumbrian project “God for All.” (the 

snapshot shows Sarah with the Bishop of Carlisle, the right Revd James Newcombe). 

The efforts in Cumbria towards ecumenical unity across the county now include the Salvation Army 

together with the Methodists, Anglicans and United Reformed Church. The work continues to progress 

in the formation of Mission Communities across Cumbria. The work is exciting though of course, as with 

any changes, not without its wrinkles. However, a meeting last week of one of the launch sessions for 

the ecumenical Bishop’s Mission to Cumbria in March 2018 showed something of the enthusiasm for 

our partnership in mission with a packed meeting at our Carver Community Church in Windermere. 

Please pray for 

 further opportunities across the Synod for ecumenical enthusiasm to work in partnership across 
wider county or denominational areas 

 a willingness of our congregations to continue to explore the possibilities for partnerships where 
we can support and strengthen the witness of the Gospel 

 the gatherings of denominational church leaders both locally and at county levels, and for the 
building up of these relationships through good fellowship which will enrich our work and 
witness together 

 

 
 

http://windermereurc.org.uk/events-by-date/?event_id=186
http://windermereurc.org.uk/events-by-date/?event_id=188


 
 
 
 
 
2: Macclesfield and Bollington United Reformed Church Moldova is the poorest country 
in Europe.  When they leave school, some children are left on their own while their parents are working 
in other countries to make money.   Most young people are too poor to finance either university or 
training for professions. In either case, they are vulnerable to being trafficked. The Christian charity, 
Breadline, provides support by training teenagers as teachers, social workers, seamstresses and wood 
workers.  We are raising funds for this cause.  There will be a good range of stalls.  Please do come if you 
can.  
 
Saturday 4th March 
10.00 am - 12.00 noon. 
Coffee morning - antitrafficking. 
 
 
 

3: Afternoon Tea at the Windermere Centre Sat 18 Feb 2017 
Sat 18 Feb 2017 - 2.30pm or 4.30pm.  Also available on 15th April. 
 
An opportunity to relax and refresh in the beautiful surroundings of the Windermere Centre, with 
assorted sandwiches, mini-scones with jam and cream, a trio of mini-cakes, and Fairtrade tea & coffee 
on the menu. 
£6.95 per person. 
Booking is essential - please contact the Windermere Centre to make a booking. 

 

http://windermereurc.org.uk/events-by-date/?event_id=186


       
 
 
4: Sunday Lunch at the Windermere Centre 
Sun 19 Feb 2017 - Lunch is served at 1pm.  Also available 16th April. 
 
If you are looking for somewhere for a delicious, generous traditional Sunday lunch, why not try the 
Windermere Centre? 
Menu: 
Glass of wine or fruit juice 
Cream of Vegetable Soup, served with a Mediterranean bread roll 
Traditional Roast Beef and Yorkshire Pudding, or 
Chickpea & Spinach Nut Roast,  
served with Chef's choice of vegetables and potatoes 
Home-made Apple Pie, served with Vanilla Ice-Cream 
Fairtrade tea & coffee. 
£15.95 per person. Booking is essential. Contact the Windermere Centre to book. 
 

       
 
Afternoon tea or Sunday lunch may be available on other dates – please contact the Centre to enquire. 
015394 44902 http://windermere.urc.org.uk 

 
 
5: Story Mobile Truck in Liverpool Commemorating Luther 500 21 February 2017 
The commemoration of the 500th anniversary of ‘Reformation 1517’ expresses itself in the 

“European Reformation Roadmap,” which is touring across sites of significance in Europe through 

May 2017, visiting 3 English cities: London, Cambridge & Liverpool & 64 other cities in 19 European 

countries. This show truck is travelling to different way-stations to augment local events. With 

several screens and multimedia offerings it displays the stories about the Reformation adding local 

stories in each city.  The truck is more than 16 meters long and 9 meters wide. It will stop for 36 

hours in each city, highlighting the local history of the Reformation. Its ultimate destination is 

Wittenberg in Germany, where Martin Luther lived and worked. 
Programme of events in Liverpool on 21st Feb ‘17 

http://windermereurc.org.uk/events-by-date/?event_id=188
http://windermere.urc.org.uk/
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Afternoon-tea-6-enhanced.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Afternoon-tea-3-enhanced.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Afternoon-tea-1.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Afternoon-tea-5.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Sunday-lunch-6-enhanced.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Sunday-lunch-5.jpg
http://windermereurc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Sunday-lunch-4-enhanced.jpg


11:00  Tea/ Prayer @ Nordic Church, 138 Park Ln, Lp L1 8HG 

12noon Official Opening on Williamson Square, Liverpool L1 by Dame Lorna Muirhead. All 

welcome! 

12.30-17.00 Story Mobile Open to the Public 

17.30-18.30 Lutheran Vespers, Lady Chapel, Anglican Cathedral 

18.30-19.30 Reception for all at the Anglican Cathedral 

For further info & confirmation of attendance at 11:00 @ Nordic Church, contact: Rev Jo Jan 

Vandenheede pastor.nordic.church@gmail.com or visit: 

http://www.reformation500.uk/events.htm?id=21  

  

 

 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

6:          United Reformed Church Visit to and participation in the 2017 German Protestant 

Kirchentag - the ‘Reformation Kirchentag’ 

 

May 24th – 28th 2017 in Berlin and Wittenberg 

Information and an invitation to participate 

What is the Kirchentag? Someone once described it as “one Keswick Convention, two Edinburgh 

Festivals (complete with fringe!!), three Open University Summer Schools, a Lourdes pilgrimage, a visit 

to Taize, an ideal Homes Exhibition and a Cup Final” The British Kirchentag Committee has its own 

website which answers most of the questions about the history and nature of the Kirchentag along with 

practical details about registering and attending.  

mailto:pastor.nordic.church@gmail.com
http://www.reformation500.uk/events.htm?id=21
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwilg4enzI_SAhWHAMAKHW3dBlcQjRwIBw&url=http://kreisjugenddienst.de/Kirchentag&psig=AFQjCNHUDxP-ivAdQAQeEGmvycviMLGxxw&ust=1487161982376030


It can access on www.kirchentag.org.uk the English pages of the German site are at 

https://www.kirchentag.de/english.html 

Here are some YouTube links which may also help to give an impression 

http://youtu.be/s49zLXThyo8 

https://youtu.be/bXGJharyzbo 

https://youtu.be/A3ks1xkYDrk (debate including Angela Merkel) 

why participate?  

There is nothing like the Kirchentag anywhere else. It is an example of what can be achieved when the 

Church engages with its past and faces the future with determination. It is both inspiring and challenging 

and we can gain so much from being there. Especially in the year of the commemoration of the 

Reformation. It’s an opportunity not to be missed.  

 

7: Burnley and Nelson URC’s continuing involvement and support for interfaith and 

ecumenism At the beginning of February some church members attended the Ibrahim Mosque in 

Burnley for its Visit My Mosque Day organised by the Muslim Council of Britain 

Many mosques in East Lancashire held an open day. 

The Ibrahim Mosque was where Burnley’s Interfaith Group 

used to have its office, and where church members have 

been frequent visitors for various celebrations which the 

mosque organises each year.  Groups of visitors were 

encouraged to ask questions, have dialogue with mosque 

members including the Imam, look in the mosque rooms 

and view the artefacts. As usual, the hospitality was 

generous. 

Later that day men from different faiths were shown 

photographs and a DVD of Colin Wills’ visit to Buckingham 

Palace for his investiture of the MBE. Various Muslim and 

Christian people, and others, were responsible for his name 

being submitted for consideration, without his knowledge. 

Two days’ later lady members of the church were sharing 

their skills with over thirty ladies from other faiths at the bi-

monthly Share Faith Share Food ladies' evening. Ladies moved from table to table observing and trying a 

variety of skills. These included making ‘prayer shawls’ for the sick and elderly whom church members 

know or hear about, ‘twiddle muffs’ for those suffering from dementia, sewing, massage and learning 

how to put on and wear an Asian headscarf.  

http://www.kirchentag.org.uk/
https://www.kirchentag.de/english.html
http://youtu.be/s49zLXThyo8
https://youtu.be/bXGJharyzbo
https://youtu.be/A3ks1xkYDrk


  

 

 

8:        News from LKH  

 



 

 

  

Conference for Lay Preachers' and Worship Leaders' 

Come and Explore Wisdom 

20th - 22nd April 2017 

 

Luther King House is hosting Northern College's popular Lay Preachers' and Worship 

Leaders' Conference when the theme will be Exploring Wisdom. We will do this 

through Scripture and in a variety of creative and practical ways.  

 

The programme is available by clicking the 'Further Details' button below. As last year, 

the dates for attendance are fl exible. You can come along for Thursday/Friday, or 

Thursday/Friday/Saturday, or just for the Saturday.  

 

For full details on the attendance pattern, costs, how to register and contact details 

should you have any further questions, please click the 'Further Details' button below.  

Click here for further details and how to book  

 

  

 

9:      Announcement about the Revd Philip Brooks’ move to Church House The Revd Philip 

Brooks has been appointed to the post of Secretary for Ecumenical and Interfaith Relations. Philip will 

succeed David Tatem, when he retires at the end of July. Philip will start in post on 1 July, so that there is 

a month for handover with David. I know that you will pray for Philip and Debs as he faces this new 

challenge in ministry, and as a Synod we give thanks to God for Philip’s ministry within our Synod and 

the gifts which he takes into his new role on behalf of the denomination. 

Francis Brienen (DGS for Mission) writes for the denomination: “Philip is a URC minister of word and 

sacraments, serving two busy URC/Methodist LEPs in Bolton and Salford. He comes with broad 

experience in ecumenical and interfaith matters, both at local and synod level - serving for example in 

the Bolton Christian Community Cohesion Project, in Greater Manchester Churches Together, on the 

Bolton Faith Leaders' Forum, Greater Manchester Industrial Mission and as Ecumenical Officer for the 

Central Area of NW Synod. Philip has been Town Centre Chaplain for Bolton and was very involved in 

Passion for Bolton, which put on several very successful passion plays.  Needless to say, Philip 

is passionate about mission, ecumenical and interfaith relations, and about working in a team. I am 

delighted that he has accepted the offer of the post and look forward to the contribution he will make 

to the team, and to the mission and ministry of the URC.” 

 

http://lutherkinghouse.org.uk/2017/02/10/lay-preachers-conference/


10: News of the fire at the Church of the Ascension in Lower Broughton I am sure that 

you were all shocked to see the images on the news this week of the fire which devastated the Church 

of the Ascension at Lower Broughton. The fellowship at Greenmount URC have a particular association 

with the church and Father Wyatt, supporting them in various ways. The Greenmount URC congregation 

have written to Father Wyatt expressing their support and prayers for everyone connected with the 

church at this very difficult time. Please also join in praying for that congregation as they come to terms 

with the impact of this event on their life and witness in their community. May God sustain and 

strengthen them at this time, that they may remain faithful to Christ and his Gospel through the days 

ahead. 

 

 


